
 

 

 

August 3, 2023 

Dear St. Andrew’s Family, 

Thank you for your support and faithfulness to the mission and ministry of St. Andrew’s. In our 

continuing effort to keep you informed as to how your tithes and offerings are being invested in God’s 

mission and kingdom, we are pleased to provide this mid-year update on our financial status. 

Attached is a Summary Balance Sheet as of June 2023, a Summary Statement of Activities for the six-
month period, and a Statement of Dedicated Accounts. Please note the following highlights: 

Income (Offering and Tuition): Behind budget by $247,227 

Expenses: Less than budget by $174,332 

Net Operating Loss: Greater than budget by $72,895 

Our year-to-date income is a little behind budget, which is typical for this time of year as we head into the 

summer months. Our expenses are currently running below budget. While our Net Operating Loss is greater 

than the budget, our budget has grown substantially over the years to account for the growth in our tithes, 

offerings, other income, and tuitions income (“Income”). To put matters into perspective, our current Income is 

4% higher than this time last year, 33% higher than this time in 2021 and 9 % higher than this time in 2020.   

We recently received approval from the IRS of our application for Employee Retention Credits ("ERC”) for the 

first and second quarter tax periods of 2021 and we received a total of $636,360 ("ERC Funds"). The ERC 

Funds are not reflected on the attached as our accountants require that the ERC Funds be shown in our 

revised financial statements for 2021. Nevertheless, the ERC Funds are ours to use. We received approval of 

all of our ERC requests in full and there are no more outstanding. 

Thank you for your partnership in the mission and ministry of St. Andrew’s, and for your faithfulness in giving 

toward all that God has done and will continue to do in the future through our church community. 

Prayerfully consider how you might participate in our church finishing strong financially in 2023. 

Should you have any questions, contact our Executive Pastor, Jon Batarse (949.574.2291, jonb@sapres.org). 

Sincerely, 

Jay Thompson, Treasurer 
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